
Notice to Pool Users 
  

Therapeutic Pool – Changeroom Project 
 
November 15, 2022 
 
Pathways Health Centre for Children is excited to announce the commencement of its Phase 2 
refurbishment work in the therapeutic pool area. Phase 1, accomplished in 2021, saw a complete rebuild 
of the pool, pool deck and mechanical room. Phase 2 of the pool refurbishment will see extensive 
renovations and accessibility improvements, including modifications to changeroom stalls and spaces, 
showers, new lockers, wider doorways, new tile work and flooring and hands-free fixtures. The project 
also includes an additional HVAC unit and installation of UV filtration units.  
 
To meet required timelines, the contractors are set to begin this month! While our intent is to minimize 
disruption in services, this undertaking will have an impact on our pool programming:  
 

• As of November 21, 2022, users will experience some shifts in changeroom facilities to 
accommodate the launch of the project.  
 

• As of December 11, 2022, it is anticipated that the pool will need to close and remain closed 
for a significant portion of the project timeline (December 11, 2022 - March 31, 2023). For 
programs scheduled December 12 - December 23, 2022 please note that a credit will be 
applied to your account.  

 
If we are able to reopen at any time during the project, we will communicate through our website and 
Facebook sites.  
 
This Phase 2 work will see completion of the pool project, envisioned to refurbish the entire aquatics 
area to state of the art facilities, reviving the pool that was initially opened in 1986. This investment will 
ensure that Pathways Health Centre for Children’s irreplaceable community asset will be available to 
serve the Sarnia-Lambton community for many years to come.   
 
While we are most excited about what this project will deliver for our community, we do apologize for 
this short-term inconvenience. 
 
Should you require more information please connect with: 
 
 
 
Deb Marson 
Supervisor of Aquatics 
519-542-3471 ext. 1279  
dmarson@pathwayscentre.org 
 

Karen McClintock 
Director of Community Services 
519-542-3471 ext. 1262 
kmcclintock@pathwayscentre.org  
 

Alison Morrison 
Chief Executive Officer  
519-542-3471 ext. 1297  
amorrison@pathwayscentre.org  
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